Local Agency Formation Commission

of Lake County


August 11, 2023
Local Agency
P. O. Box 

Clearlake, CA 

Subject:  Membership on the Local Agency Formation Commission 

Dear Board Members:

This letter is to ask for your support in becoming members of the Local Agency Formation Commission of Lake County (LAFCo).  LAFCo’s main duty is to establish boundaries for all cities and special districts within the County.  Presently, since LAFCo of Lake County does not have special district representation,  your district does not have a voice equal to the County and the cities in LAFCo affairs, including the formation of new districts, the consolidation, merger or dissolution of existing districts, annexations and changes of organization and the establishment, amendment and updates to spheres of influence boundaries.  Since the passage of AB 2838, the role of special districts has increased with the mandate to conduct service reviews as necessary every 5 years.  The ability to have a direct voice in all LAFCo affairs is now more compelling given LAFCo’s expanded mandates and independence. 

Even before the revisions included in AB 2838 became effective, several LAFCo’s had previously seated special districts based on the other factors involving a direct voice of special districts.   Ask yourself, why wouldn’t your district want to be represented on a commission that has oversight over your very existence and growth?   For example, under the law, LAFCo has the power to initiate dissolutions; therefore, providing good reason for special district representation on LAFCo.   LAFCo would therefore make a decision that would affect a particular district without the perspective and concern that only special districts seated on the Commission could provide.

Many LAFCos have seated special districts.  The California Special Districts Association has been active in promoting the seating of Special Districts on LAFCo such as in Santa Cruz.  Other rural LAFCos such as Nevada, El Dorado and Mendocino have seated special districts since special districts in these counties collectively expressed a desire to be involved.

One of the major barriers to special district representation is the cost.  The law has a formula requiring special districts to pay a third of LAFCo’s operating costs unless another formula is otherwise agreed to by the Cities and the County.    LAFCo of Lake County believes that it is important that special districts be represented on LAFCo and 

would propose that part of the district’s share be paid by the County and the Cities.  We propose that special districts pay 10% of LAFCo’s operating costs not 33% in the prescribed formula.  Based on the 2002-2003 budget, your district’s share of LAFCo expenses would be about $426.00 per year.

On behalf of the Local Agency Formation Commission of Lake County, I would like to restate the Commission’s concern about not having special district representation on Lake LAFCO for the reasons stated above.  LAFCo of Lake County would like to invite you to a Commission meeting on Wednesday, February 19th at 10:00 am at the Clearlake City Council Chambers, 14050 Olympic Drive in the City of Clearlake to discuss an arrangement to seat special districts on Lake County LAFCo.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call Jeff Smith, LAFCo Chairman at (707) 263-2368 or John Benoit, Executive Officer at (707) 592-7528.

Sincerely,

John Benoit

Executive Officer

Local Agency Formation Commission of Lake County
C/O John Benoit, Executive Officer  P.O. Box 2694, Granite Bay, CA 
(707) 592-7528 ph.     (916) 797-7631 fax.


